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[name of municipality] RESOLUTION 
Provincial regulations needed to restrict keeping of non-native (“exotic”) wild 


animals 
 
 
WHEREAS Ontario has more private non-native (“exotic”) wild animal keepers, 


roadside zoos, mobile zoos, wildlife exhibits and other captive wildlife operations than 


any other province; and, 


 
WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has of yet not developed regulations to prohibit or 
restrict animal possession, breeding, or use of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals in 
captivity; and, 
 
WHEREAS non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can pose very serious human health and 
safety risks, and attacks causing human injury and death have occurred in the province; 
and, 
 
WHEREAS the keeping of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can cause poor animal 
welfare and suffering, and poses risks to local environments and wildlife; and, 
 
WHEREAS owners of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can move from one community 
to another even after their operations have been shut down due to animal welfare or 
public health and safety concerns; and, 
 
WHEREAS municipalities have struggled, often for months or years, to deal with non-
native (“exotic”) wild animal issues and have experienced substantive regulatory, 
administrative, enforcement and financial challenges; and, 
 
AND WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Association of 
Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO) and the Municipal Law 
Enforcement Officers' Association (MLEOA) have indicated their support for World 
Animal Protection’s campaign for provincial regulations of non-native (“exotic”) wild 
animals and roadside zoos in letters to the Ontario Solicitor General and Ontario 
Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry; 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT [given the recent [enter incidents if any]], the 


[name municipality] hereby petitions the provincial government to implement provincial 


regulations to restrict the possession, breeding, and use of non-native (“exotic”) wild 


animals and license zoos in order to guarantee the fair and consistent application of 


policy throughout Ontario for the safety of Ontario’s citizens and the non-native 


(“exotic”) wild animal population; 
 


AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution will be forwarded to all 


municipalities in Ontario for support and that each endorsement be then forwarded to 


the Premier of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca), Ontario Solicitor General 


(michael.kerzner@ontario.ca), Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry 


(graydon.smith@ontario.ca) and MPP [name and email address provincial 


representative], AMO (amo@amo.on.ca), AMCTO (advocacy@amcto.com), and 


MLEAO (mleo@mleoa.ca). 
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Grey County: Colour It Your Way 


 Planning and Development
595 9th Avenue East, Owen Sound ON N4K 3E3 


519-372-0219 / 1-800-567-GREY / Fax 519-376-7970 


March 10, 2025 


Mayor Matrosovs and Town of The Blue Mountains Council 
Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street 
Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 
*Sent via email  


RE:  Grey County Support for Shared Path Consultation Initiative 
 
Dear Mayor Matrosovs and Town Council,  
 
Thank you for your recent correspondence on the Shared Path Consultation Initiative 
stemming from your February 18, 2025 Town Council meeting. On behalf of Grey 
County staff, I would like to offer an update on the County’s support for this initiative. 


County staff had the privilege to attend the Shared Path Consultation Initiative workshop 
in the Municipality of West Grey on June 26, 2024, alongside Town of The Blue 
Mountains staff. The workshop was well attended and a great opportunity to start 
discussions on the potential for an Indigenous Consultation Hub. Since that workshop, 
County staff have been actively engaged with representatives of Shared Path, 
alongside First Nations representatives, and municipal representatives from the County 
of Bruce, County of Simcoe, Town of Collingwood, and Town of The Blue Mountains.  


County staff received a request for support for this pilot initiative. However, based on 
the timing of the request, it was too late to include funds in the 2025 County budget for 
this purpose. As a result, County staff have instead provided a letter of support 
(attached for your reference) in favour of the Shared Path Consultation Initiative pilot 
project, including offering in-kind County staff support and resources. Staff continue to 
work with representatives from the Shared Path Consultation Initiative on setting a 
terms-of-reference for this pilot project, and providing local knowledge on key parties to 
invite to this pilot project. It is our understanding that similar dialogue continues with the 
neighbouring counties of Bruce and Simcoe as well.     


As spelled out in the County’s attached letter of support, County staff are very interested 
in this project and excited to work alongside the various partners to foster collaboration, 
while empowering Indigenous communities, in accordance with the Calls to Action of 
the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. 







Grey County: Colour It Your Way 


Should you have any questions, or require any further information, please do not 
hesitate to contact this office. 


Yours truly, 


 


Scott Taylor, MCIP, RPP 
Director of Planning 
548-877-0856 
scott.taylor@grey.ca  
 
Enclosure: County of Grey Letter of Support for Shared Path 
 
Cc. Kim Wingrove, CAO, County of Grey (by email only) 
 Randy Scherzer, Deputy CAO, County of Grey (by email only) 
 Tara Warder, County Clerk, County of Grey (by email only) 
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Grey County: Colour It Your Way 


 Planning and Development 
595 9th Avenue East, Owen Sound Ontario N4K 3E3 


519-372-0219 / 1-800-567-GREY / Fax: 519-376-7970 
January 31st, 2025 


Carolyn King  
President and Board Chair  
Shared Path Consultation Initiative  
720 Bathurst St., Suite 328 CSI Annex,  
Toronto, ON M5S 2R4  
*Sent Via Email to admin@sharedpath.ca  
 
Re: County of Grey Letter of Support for Indigenous Collaborative Hub Pilot 


Dear Ms. King:  


We are very interested in the Shared Path’s leadership on the formation of a pilot 
Indigenous Collaborative Hub. Grey County staff greatly appreciated the ability to attend 
the workshop this past summer, and are excited to work with your team, and other 
partners around the table on the pilot hub. The County sees the hub as an opportunity 
to foster collaboration, while empowering Indigenous communities, in accordance with 
the Calls to Action of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. We recognize the 
critical importance of this initiative and its potential to create a lasting impact within First 
Nations communities by fostering meaningful partnerships and delivering culturally 
aligned outcomes.  


We understand that the Ontario Professional Planners Institute (OPPI) has offered 
$35,000, contingent upon matching support, to help bring this pilot forward as per their 
Letter of Commitment. We are very interested in collaborating and participating in this 
process to establish the pilot initiative in 2025. Unfortunately, Grey does not have any 
funds in our 2025 budget for direct financial support of the project. We are however 
happy to contribute in-kind resources, such as staff time, meeting space/facilities, etc.  


We are looking forward to participating in this important initiative. We understand that 
the pilot will take place through a series of facilitated in person / virtual sessions, the 
plan for which has been shared as follows (subject to change):  


1. Define: Host kick off meeting in April 2025 with participants and establish the 
Vision, Mission, Terms of Reference for the pilot. This will be an information 
gathering session on the core relationship wants, needs and priorities based on 
how things work now and where change needs to take place. 


2. Strategize: Coordinate second gathering for June 2025 to strategize on 
collaborative planning approaches/tools/processes to address key priorities. 
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These will be defined through group discussion and agreement and will define 
the next step of the pilot Hub. 


3. Test: From July to end of September 2025, test out preferred 
approach/tools/processes to explore how these may address the identified 
priorities of the Hub. Shared Path staff will provide coordination support to assist 
with uptake. 


4. Evaluate: Gather in October 2025 to assess the outcomes of the testing period of 
the preferred approaches/tools/processes and compare to the needs and 
priorities expressed at the initial gathering to assess the impact. 


5. Next Steps: Final meeting in December 2025 to provide a dynamic presentation 
of what was accomplished, review the final report, celebrate our successes, and 
plan for next steps moving forward into 2026. 


We look forward to collaborating with you to achieve the hub’s objectives and help bring 
this vision to fruition.  


If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me. 


Yours truly, 


 
Scott Taylor, MCIP, RPP 
Director of Planning  
548-877-0856 
scott.taylor@grey.ca 
www.grey.ca 
 
cc. David Stinson, Shared Path 
 Susan Robertson, Shared Path 
 Debbie Steiss, Shared Path 
 Adam Smith, Town of The Blue Mountains 
 Summer Valentine, Town of Collingwood 
 Nathan Westendorp, County of Simcoe  
 Jack Van Dorp, County of Bruce 
 Liz Buckton, County of Grey 
 (all sent via email) 
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Tuesday, March 18, 2025 
 
The Honourable Mark Carney   The Honourable Doug Ford  
Prime Minister of Canada    Premier of Ontario 
Office of the Prime Minister    Legislative Building, Room 281 
80 Wellington St     Queen’s Park 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0A6    Toronto, Ontario  M7A 1A1 
pm@pm.gc.ca       premier@ontairo.ca  
 
 
Dear Prime Minister Carney and Premier Ford, 
 
On behalf of the Western Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (WOWC), I want to thank you both for 
your strong leadership on behalf of Ontario and Canada through the continued uncertainty 
around tariffs and international trade. 
 
The WOWC is a not-for-profit organization representing 15 upper and single-tier 
municipalities and 1.6 million constituents across rural Western Ontario, aiming to enhance 
the prosperity and overall well-being of rural and small communities across the region. 
 
As Chair of the Western Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (WOWC), I want to express our ongoing 
support for the Governments of Ontario and Canada as you work to navigate the challenges 
posed by tariffs, inter-provincial trade barriers, and other trade restrictions. 
 
Western Ontario's economy is closely linked to trade, particularly with the United States, but 
also within Canada. Economists highlight that sectors most vulnerable to the imposition of 
tariffs and trade barriers—potentially leading to layoffs or significant economic challenges—
include automotive, construction, energy, agriculture, and consumer goods. In terms of 
industry GDP, manufacturing, wholesale trade, and transportation and warehousing are 
expected to be among the most affected industries. 
 
Regional export data, defined as both domestic and international exports outside of 
Western Ontario, is available through Lightcast Analyst. Western Ontario’s exports outside 
of the region totaled over $226 billion in 2022. Exports outside the Western Ontario region 
in the largest industry, manufacturing, totaled close to $145 billion in 2022, representing 
64% of total regional exports. Tariffs on agriculture and food also present substantial risks 
to the regional economy. This industry accounts for nearly $12 billion in goods in regional 
exports. 
 
The WOWC recognizes that trade barriers—whether international or inter-provincial—create 
significant challenges for industries that are vital to our region’s economic stability, job  
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creation, and long-term prosperity. Restrictions on the movement of goods, services, and 
labour between provinces can hinder economic growth, increase costs for businesses, and 
limit opportunities for rural communities. Addressing these inter-provincial trade barriers is 
crucial to ensuring that businesses in Western Ontario can compete effectively in the 
national and global marketplace. 
 
The WOWC will remain a vocal advocate for solutions that protect our industries and 
communities, as we are committed to working with all levels of government to safeguard our 
region’s economic future. As part of this commitment, the WOWC strongly supports efforts 
to develop and implement procurement policies that alleviate some of the financial and 
administrative burdens on municipalities. We recognize that municipalities are often 
constrained by procurement regulations that limit flexibility and increase costs. By 
collaborating with provincial and federal governments, we can work towards policies that 
streamline procurement, promote local economic development, and enhance the efficiency 
of public investments. 
 
Western Ontario’s strength comes from our ability to adapt and respond as a region, and 
the WOWC remains dedicated to partnering with all stakeholders to ensure our 
communities remain strong and resilient. We look forward to continued collaboration with 
both levels of government to address these pressing economic and trade-related 
challenges. 
 
Sincerely, 
 


 
Mayor Amy Martin 
Chair, Western Ontario Wardens’ Caucus 
chair@wowc.ca  
 
cc.  
Hon. Lisa Thompson, Ontario Minister of Rural Affairs 
Rebecca Bligh, President, Federation of Canadian Municipalities  
Robin Jones, President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
Christa Lowry, Chair, Rural Ontario Municipal Association 
Bonnie Clark, Chair, Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus 
Western Ontario MPs and MPPs 
Western Ontario Wardens’ Caucus Counties and Municipalities 
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This document can be made available in other accessible formats as soon as practicable and on request. 


Notice of Decision and 
Right to Appeal 


This is a notice about the decisions from the March 19, 2025, Committee 
of Adjustment Meeting. 


A certified copy of the Committee of Adjustment’s decision is attached to this notice. 


If you disagree with this decision, you may file an appeal with the Ontario Land 
Tribunal (OLT). An appeal must include the required Appellant Form and the required Fees 
made out to the Minister of Finance. The Appellant Form must also set out the objection to 
the decision and the reasons in support of the objection. Please note, only the applicant, 
public bodies with an interest in the matter, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and 
‘specified persons’, as defined by the Planning Act, are permitted to appeal decisions related 
to minor variance applications. These are recent changes that have been made to the 
Planning Act by the province. 
The Appellant Form and fees must be delivered in person or by registered mail to the 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Committee of Adjustment: 


Secretary-Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 


Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 


Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 


The last date for filing an appeal is April 8, 2025, by 4:30 pm. 
More information about how to file an appeal, including the forms and fees, is available on 
the Ontario Land Tribunal website at https://olt.gov.on.ca/.  
If there is an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, except where all appeals are withdrawn, a 
hearing will be held and notice will be given to the Applicant, the Appellant, the Secretary-
Treasurer of the Committee, and to anyone else as determined by the Ontario Land Tribunal. 
If no appeal on this decision is received within twenty days of the decision, the decision of the 
Committee is final and binding. The Secretary-Treasurer will notify the Applicant and file a 
certified copy of the decision with the Clerk of the Town of The Blue Mountains. 
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This document can be made available in other accessible formats as soon as practicable and on request. 


Notice of Decision and 
Right to Appeal 


This is a notice about the decisions from the March 19, 2025, Committee 
of Adjustment Meeting. 


A certified copy of the Committee of Adjustment’s decision is attached to this notice. 


If you disagree with this decision, you may file an appeal with the Ontario Land 
Tribunal (OLT). An appeal must include the required Appellant Form and the required Fees 
made out to the Minister of Finance. The Appellant Form must also set out the objection to 
the decision and the reasons in support of the objection. Please note, only the applicant, 
public bodies with an interest in the matter, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and 
‘specified persons’, as defined by the Planning Act, are permitted to appeal decisions related 
to minor variance applications. These are recent changes that have been made to the 
Planning Act by the province. 
The Appellant Form and fees must be delivered in person or by registered mail to the 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Committee of Adjustment: 


Secretary-Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 


Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 


Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 


The last date for filing an appeal is April 8, 2025, by 4:30 pm. 
More information about how to file an appeal, including the forms and fees, is available on 
the Ontario Land Tribunal website at https://olt.gov.on.ca/.  
If there is an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, except where all appeals are withdrawn, a 
hearing will be held and notice will be given to the Applicant, the Appellant, the Secretary-
Treasurer of the Committee, and to anyone else as determined by the Ontario Land Tribunal. 
If no appeal on this decision is received within twenty days of the decision, the decision of the 
Committee is final and binding. The Secretary-Treasurer will notify the Applicant and file a 
certified copy of the decision with the Clerk of the Town of The Blue Mountains. 
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Notice of Decision and 
Right to Appeal 


This is a notice about the decisions from the March 19, 2025, Committee 
of Adjustment Meeting. 


A certified copy of the Committee of Adjustment’s decision is attached to this notice. 


If you disagree with this decision, you may file an appeal with the Ontario Land 
Tribunal (OLT). An appeal must include the required Appellant Form and the required Fees 
made out to the Minister of Finance. The Appellant Form must also set out the objection to 
the decision and the reasons in support of the objection. Please note, only the applicant, 
public bodies with an interest in the matter, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and 
‘specified persons’, as defined by the Planning Act, are permitted to appeal decisions related 
to minor variance applications. These are recent changes that have been made to the 
Planning Act by the province. 
The Appellant Form and fees must be delivered in person or by registered mail to the 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Committee of Adjustment: 


Secretary-Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 


Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 


Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 


The last date for filing an appeal is April 8, 2025, by 4:30 pm. 
More information about how to file an appeal, including the forms and fees, is available on 
the Ontario Land Tribunal website at https://olt.gov.on.ca/.  
If there is an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, except where all appeals are withdrawn, a 
hearing will be held and notice will be given to the Applicant, the Appellant, the Secretary-
Treasurer of the Committee, and to anyone else as determined by the Ontario Land Tribunal. 
If no appeal on this decision is received within twenty days of the decision, the decision of the 
Committee is final and binding. The Secretary-Treasurer will notify the Applicant and file a 
certified copy of the decision with the Clerk of the Town of The Blue Mountains. 
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Notice of Decision and 
Right to Appeal 


This is a notice about the decisions from the March 19, 2025, Committee 
of Adjustment Meeting. 


A certified copy of the Committee of Adjustment’s decision is attached to this notice. 


If you disagree with this decision, you may file an appeal with the Ontario Land 
Tribunal (OLT). An appeal must include the required Appellant Form and the required Fees 
made out to the Minister of Finance. The Appellant Form must also set out the objection to 
the decision and the reasons in support of the objection. Please note, only the applicant, 
public bodies with an interest in the matter, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and 
‘specified persons’, as defined by the Planning Act, are permitted to appeal decisions related 
to minor variance applications. These are recent changes that have been made to the 
Planning Act by the province. 
The Appellant Form and fees must be delivered in person or by registered mail to the 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Committee of Adjustment: 


Secretary-Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 


Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 


Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 


The last date for filing an appeal is April 8, 2025, by 4:30 pm. 
More information about how to file an appeal, including the forms and fees, is available on 
the Ontario Land Tribunal website at https://olt.gov.on.ca/.  
If there is an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, except where all appeals are withdrawn, a 
hearing will be held and notice will be given to the Applicant, the Appellant, the Secretary-
Treasurer of the Committee, and to anyone else as determined by the Ontario Land Tribunal. 
If no appeal on this decision is received within twenty days of the decision, the decision of the 
Committee is final and binding. The Secretary-Treasurer will notify the Applicant and file a 
certified copy of the decision with the Clerk of the Town of The Blue Mountains. 
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Notice of Decision and 
Right to Appeal 


This is a notice about the decisions from the March 19, 2025, Committee 
of Adjustment Meeting. 


A certified copy of the Committee of Adjustment’s decision is attached to this notice. 


If you disagree with this decision, you may file an appeal with the Ontario Land 
Tribunal (OLT). An appeal must include the required Appellant Form and the required Fees 
made out to the Minister of Finance. The Appellant Form must also set out the objection to 
the decision and the reasons in support of the objection. Please note, only the applicant, 
public bodies with an interest in the matter, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and 
‘specified persons’, as defined by the Planning Act, are permitted to appeal decisions related 
to minor variance applications. These are recent changes that have been made to the 
Planning Act by the province. 
The Appellant Form and fees must be delivered in person or by registered mail to the 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Committee of Adjustment: 


Secretary-Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 


Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 


Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 


The last date for filing an appeal is April 8, 2025, by 4:30 pm. 
More information about how to file an appeal, including the forms and fees, is available on 
the Ontario Land Tribunal website at https://olt.gov.on.ca/.  
If there is an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, except where all appeals are withdrawn, a 
hearing will be held and notice will be given to the Applicant, the Appellant, the Secretary-
Treasurer of the Committee, and to anyone else as determined by the Ontario Land Tribunal. 
If no appeal on this decision is received within twenty days of the decision, the decision of the 
Committee is final and binding. The Secretary-Treasurer will notify the Applicant and file a 
certified copy of the decision with the Clerk of the Town of The Blue Mountains. 
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Notice of Decision and 
Right to Appeal 


This is a notice about the decisions from the March 19, 2025, Committee 
of Adjustment Meeting. 


A certified copy of the Committee of Adjustment’s decision is attached to this notice. 


If you disagree with this decision, you may file an appeal with the Ontario Land 
Tribunal (OLT). An appeal must include the required Appellant Form and the required Fees 
made out to the Minister of Finance. The Appellant Form must also set out the objection to 
the decision and the reasons in support of the objection. Please note, only the applicant, 
public bodies with an interest in the matter, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and 
‘specified persons’, as defined by the Planning Act, are permitted to appeal decisions related 
to minor variance applications. These are recent changes that have been made to the 
Planning Act by the province. 
The Appellant Form and fees must be delivered in person or by registered mail to the 
Secretary-Treasurer of the Committee of Adjustment: 


Secretary-Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 


Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310 


Thornbury, ON, N0H 2P0 


The last date for filing an appeal is April 8, 2025, by 4:30 pm. 
More information about how to file an appeal, including the forms and fees, is available on 
the Ontario Land Tribunal website at https://olt.gov.on.ca/.  
If there is an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal, except where all appeals are withdrawn, a 
hearing will be held and notice will be given to the Applicant, the Appellant, the Secretary-
Treasurer of the Committee, and to anyone else as determined by the Ontario Land Tribunal. 
If no appeal on this decision is received within twenty days of the decision, the decision of the 
Committee is final and binding. The Secretary-Treasurer will notify the Applicant and file a 
certified copy of the decision with the Clerk of the Town of The Blue Mountains. 
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